
Forman, North Dakota
November 2, 1999

The Sargent County Board of Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. with the following 
present: W.E. Smith, Don Wehlander, Lysle Coleman, Ray Brockman and Steve Wyum. 
Absent none.

Approve October 8 and 21, 1999 minutes.  (Wyum/Wehlander, unanimous)

Approve Games of Chance No. 99-06 to DeLamere Hall Association for bingo on 11-13-
99, 1-22-00 and 4-8-00.  (Wyum/Coleman, unanimous)

The Board proceeded to conduct a hearing on minimum sales price for land forfeited 
to the county for non-payment of taxes.  No one was present.   The sales prices 
and the properties for sale shall be published under NOTICE OF SALE OF REAL ESTATE 
FORFEITED TO THE COUNTY FOR DELINQUENT TAXES.

Sparky Engquist reported that Marshall Johnson resigned his position with the Road 
Department  effective  November  4,  1999.   The  Board  instructed  him  to  review 
applications on file and contact to see if interested in the job.  If no one is 
available, he should place an advertisement in the paper.

Approve extension of summer hours for road department at Supervisor discretion 
through 1999.  (Wyum/Coleman, unanimous)

Sandy  Hanson,  DES,  reported  a  problem  with  mold  on  the  walls  in  the  Health 
District Office.  She has contacted FEMA and there would be 95%/5% match for 
repairs to correct this problem.  The Board encouraged her to pursue funding.

Approve  non-employee  compensation  for  extra  work  performed  from  FEMA  Disaster 
Assistance  Administration  Fee  funds  (1099  to  be  issued)  to  Sandra  Hanson  for 
$3,500.  (Coleman/Brockman, unanimous)

Jerry Nankivel, Parole and Probation Officer provided the Board with information 
on that program.  Sargent County collected $4,320 and 2,481 hours of community 
service.  A secretary has been hired and will be reclassified next year and 
assigned some of the workload.  Approve continuation of the Parole and Probation 
Program in Sargent County.  (Wyum/Wehlander, unanimous)

Joan Lee asked about purchasing a computer that is no longer used in the Register 
of Deeds Office.  Government property must be bid.  Authorize notice to receive 
sealed bids for the computer, 2 printers and a switch box.  Bids will be opened 
November 16, 1999.

Meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

                                        
W.E. SMITH – CHAIRMAN

ATTEST:

                                        
SHERRY HOSFORD - AUDITOR 


